
SPECIAL EVENT NOTIFICATION 
St George MarathonTraffic Impact 

 
 
On Saturday, October 4th, 2025, the City of St George will welcome 8,000 runners for the 
St George Marathon and Half Marathon presented by Intermountain Health. This annual event 
will start in Central, Utah and end at Vernon Worthen Park in St George. 
. 
This letter provides specific information for your neighborhood to help residents adjust plans 
to accommodate the race and to minimize impacts to your day’s activities.    
 
IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD…Dammeron Valley 
 
Saturday, October 4, 2025 
 

●​  6:00a.m        SR 18 will be closed to all traffic both North and Southbound 
                                  Access to St George will be available using Lower Sand Cove Road  
                                  through Gunlock. Park your vehicle on Lower Sand Cove Road prior to 6  
                                  am on Saturday 

●​ 11:00 a.m.     SR 18 Northbound will be open as the last runner passes (approximately) 
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